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MINUTE OF BOARD OF MANAGEMENT MEETING HELD AT OCHIL HOUSE, ALLOA AND REMOTELY (VIA MS TEAMS) ON THURSDAY 26th OCTOBER 2023
Present

1. Margaret Baxter, Chairperson (Office) 
2. Tom Brown (Office) 
3. Louise Gregory (Teams)

4. Teresa McNally (Office) 

5. Shirley Ritchie (Office)
6. Sandy Hunter (Teams) 

7. Adam Brown (Teams)
8. Graham Collie (Office)

9. Susan Mackay (Teams) 

In Attendance
Anne Smith, Chief Executive (Office) 

Andrew Gibb, Director of Property Services (Office) 


Linda McLaren, Director of Housing Services (Office)
1.0 RECORDING OF MEETING 

RESOLUTION:  The Board approved that the meeting be recorded.
2.0 APOLOGIES 


Apologies were received from Jim Savage and Lynne Brierley.
3.0 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
There were no declarations of interest.
4.0 MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 28TH SEPTEMBER 2023 

RESOLUTION:   The minutes of 28th September 2023 were agreed as a true and accurate record on a motion from Louise Gregory, seconded by Teresa McNally.
5.0 MATTERS ARISING

5.1
Mar Street

BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION: Louise Gregory enquired about Mar Street.


The Director of Property Services advised that the two flats are essentially complete, with the handover done. The habitation certificate has been applied for and the Association awaits Council approval.  

In terms of flat 3, Keith Brown, MSP, contacted Scottish Power again on the Association’s behalf and the Chief Executive wrote again to Scottish Power’s Chief Executive.  We now have a named contact within the Ombudsman Team at Scottish Power who has been trying to progress the case.  

5.2
Annual Assurance Statement

The Chairperson advised that the Annual Assurance Statement had been submitted after the last Board meeting on 28th September.

5.3
Staffing Review 2023-2024

BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION: Tom Brown enquired if we had heard anything back from EVH and whether they could review the report from the SMT following the Staffing Review proposal taking place. 


The Chief Executive advised that she had not approached EVH about this yet, but she did advise the Board that the SMT had spoken to the staff on 11th October at the full Staff Meeting and an e-mail had been sent out to staff regarding the review after the meeting. 

The Chief Executive advised that she would follow up with EVH.
5.4
Purchase of Mortgage to Rent Property 

The Chief Executive advised that this is progressing slowly, due to access issues to assess gas and electricity certification and associated remedial works.  

The Chief Executive advised the Board that the property was in good condition, and assuming the grant funding is acceptable to the Association, this would be progressed (assuming the access issues are resolved).

6.0 PRIVATE AND CONFIDENTIAL MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 28TH SEPTEMBER 2023 
RESOLUTION:  The Private & Confidential Extract of the Minutes of the Board of Management Meeting held on 28th September 2023 were approved by the Board.

7.0 MATTERS ARISING

There were no matters arising.

8.0 MANAGEMENT ACCOUNTS FOR PERIOD 1ST JULY TO 30TH SEPTEMBER 2023 
The Chief Executive summarised the key aspects of the Board report and requested that the Board:
· Approve the contents of the attached Management Accounts for the 6-month period ending 30 September 2023 and;

( 
Note that the accounts have been sent to lenders, within the agreed timescales (45 days) and that loan covenants have been achieved.

The Chief Executive reported a positive variance of £130K and took the Board through the Accounts at Appendix 1, drawing attention to the following:
There is a £48K overspend on reactive repair costs which equates approximately to the % increase we were expecting to see when moving to the new repairs contract. Void maintenance costs were particularly high due to one property costing £40K to bring up to standard.
On cyclical maintenance, the main underspend was the electrical periodic inspections, and we have found that we have built in remedial works costs, and they have not materialised this year. 

Regarding planned maintenance, the heating upgrades at Bank Street are still being investigated. The Director of Property Services is speaking to our gas contractor at present, and the upgrades can potentially be fully funded through their eco package. However, it is doubtful that this will happen this financial year.
Loan covenants are being comfortably being met.


BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION:  Teresa McNally enquired about the Mill Road Walkways and wondered what the position was with this.


The Director of Property Services advised that he awaits a price from the contractor who carry out our external decoration.  At present, they are designing a scaffold which will be suitable for the roof loading.


BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION: Tom Brown pointed out a typo at item 5.2.  The report notes void rent loss is lower, and it should read higher.

In relation to the void costs of over £40K – Tom wondered what condition the property was in.

The Director of Property Services advised that a lot of the internal doors had been removed right back to the frames. A big chunk of the cost was clearing the garden which had two 2 outbuildings which were full.  The garden was also contaminated with oil, which was expensive to rectify. 

BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION:  Tom also enquired regarding the boiler and kitchen replacement as these programmes were behind, and wondered if this work would be caught up on before the winter comes. 

The Director of Property Services advised that the budget included all 27 units at St Mungo’s Wynd to be done this year.  There has been an error within the Property Services team and there is only one going ahead this year.  In terms of the kitchens, that work should be caught up by Christmas/January 2024.
BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION:  Tom also enquired regarding stair lighting and what we spent money on in stair lighting.

The Chief Executive advised that the spend is on electricity costs for close lighting.  
BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION: Tom wondered if we could look at installing LED panels in the stairwells instead of the stair lighting as in his experience, the LED panels are a fraction of the running costs of stairwell lighting.


BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION: Graham Collie advised he had some experience of this. The cost to run is low, but the fittings require replacing which can be very expensive.
The Director of Property Services advised that in terms of the stair lighting, a large portion of them are already LED fittings.  When we are doing emergency light testing, and if they fail, we are finding that they are more expensive to re-fit.

	ACTION: The Chief Executive to change the typo at item 5.2.

	RESPONSIBILITY:  Chief Executive



RESOLUTION:  The Management Accounts for the period to 30th September 2023 were approved by the Board.

9.0 QUARTERLY MANAGEMENT REPORTS FOR PERIOD 1ST JULY TO 30TH SEPTEMBER 2023  
9.1
Corporate Performance

The Chief Executive summarised the key aspects of the Board report and confirmed that in summary for Q2, there is high performance of 75% and over in Strategic Objectives 2, 3 and 6, moderate performance in 4 and 5 and lower performance in Strategic Objective 1.

Over the year, we are projecting we will get over 75% in all the objectives apart from Objective 6.

The Chief Executive talked the Board through Appendix 1 which showed the overall position for the Strategic Objectives, and that the reactive and planned maintenance is showing the lower performance for the quarter.

The Chief Executive also touched on Appendix 2 and advised that this gives the reasons why KPI’s have not been met.
BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION: Graham Collie enquired if there was any particular reason why the complaints stats had gone down.
The Director of Housing Services advised the Board that the level of complaints stayed the same, and were similar to Q1, but we upheld more during the Q2. It was difficult to identify any particular reason for this.
9.2
Corporate Management Plan Progress

The Chief Executive presented the report:

Appendix 1 showed that 74 of the 83 tasks that we were expected to complete had been completed in Q2 which was 89%. 

There are some data protection related policy reviews overdue - these will be reviewed upon the return of the Director of Finance and Corporate Services in the New Year.

The staff development review process summary will go be included in the HSEHR papers in December.

9.3
Capital Programme Progress 
 
The Chief Executive presented the report.
There are snagging issues with the latest development, which the Association is trying to resolve.

Park Street, Tillicoultry

Section 5.1 refers to the various potential developments that have been considered over the past while.  In relation to Park Street, Tillicoultry, Kingdom have updated the Chief Executive.  A tender had been issued for eight units and the costs that came back were not viable. Since then, in February or March 2023, Kingdom had approached the Scottish Government to request above benchmark funding.  They won’t put this development forward to Ochil View until they assess the project as viable.

Mar Street

Section 5.2, the Director of Property Services had already provided the Board with an update on Mar Street and the Chief Executive was hopeful that the meter installation can be progressed now there is a named contact at Scottish Power.

The Mortgage to Rent 
The Association currently awaits access to undertake gas and electricity checks.
BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION:  Teresa McNally enquired what was outstanding with Elm Grove.
The Director of Property Services advised that the contractor is delaying in completing snagging issues.  When the end of year inspections were done earlier in the year, over 100 defects were identified over the 33 properties.  Since then, getting the work done has been sporadic. Kingdom gave us the authority to do some works and re-charge, which we did, but there are still several defects that are outstanding.  Kingdom have now said that they are appointing a third party to get the works done.
BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION:  Adam Brown enquired regarding the Brook Street Development in Alva, and whether Kingdom had given a specific reason for that not going ahead.
The Chief Executive advised that Kingdom do not think it is viable presently.
BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION:  Tom Brown commented that with current development costs, the Scottish Government may be left with considerable unspent grant allocations. They may allocate more funds from development into off the shelf purchases, so this should be monitored. 

RESOLUTION:  The Quarterly Management Reports for Period 1st July to 30th September 2023 were approved by the Board.

10.0
STRATEGIC RISK MANAGEMENT 2023/2024 (Q2) 
The Chief Executive presented the report and drew the Board’s attention to the Strategic Risk Register at Appendix 1 and the more detailed operation register was noted at Appendix 2.


The Chief Executive talked through the cover report and what changes had been made since the last quarter at section 7.

For operational risk 12, where residual risk is deemed to be high (insufficient staff resources) the Board have approved to review the structure. Operational risk 26, is related to this and is about staff morale being low.  Following the staff meeting, staff are encouraged that the structure is being reviewed and so this has been a positive message for everyone.

BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION:  Tom Brown raised his concerns and wondered if the Association would cope without the Director of Finance and Corporate Services at a very busy time of the year when the budget is being set.

The Chief Executive advised that it is expected that the Director of Finance and Corporate Services will be back at work in January 2024 and felt that the best course of action was to cover the tasks internally.

BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION: in terms of operational risks, Graham Collie enquired about how the repairs contractor was performing.

The Director of Property Services advised that they were performing well.  It’s hoped that by the end of Q3, we will start to see things improve even more and we are getting continued good feedback.  It’s looking positive at the moment.

RESOLUTION: The Strategic Risk Management 2023/2024 (Q2) report was approved by the Board.

11.0 
GOVERNANCE / BOARD TRAINING MATTERS 
11.1 Board Members Code of Conduct and Declarations of Interest Update 
The Chief Executive advised that all but one Code of Conducts have been completed and there is one outstanding Declaration of Interest to be received. Thereafter, the Declaration of Interest Register will be updated, and excerpts of the new Declarations will be sent out the Board members for sign-off by Adobe Sign.

11.2 Note Of Board Session 5th October 2023 (SHN Performance Analysis) 
BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION:  Louise Gregory noted that she had tendered her apologies before the meeting, and they were not included in the Notes of the meeting.

The Chief Executive apologised and advised that the Note of Board Session will be updated.
RESOLUTION: The Board noted the Note of Board Session (Performance and Objectives Review) of 5th October 2023.

12.0 
SCOTTISH HOUSING REGULATOR COMMUNICATIONS
12.1 SHR Report and Accounts
RESOLUTION: The Board noted the SHR Report and Accounts.

12.2 SHR Letter to Landlords

The Chief Executive added that the letter was issued by the Regulator in October and refers to Reinforced Autoclaved Aerated Concrete (RAAC) and them gathering better information on its presence in domestic buildings.

The Director of Property Services advised that based on the information that we have, we are fairly confident that we do not have any RAAC within our stock.  One of our staff highlighted that there is one development, where there are small sections of concrete panels in closes, and these will be inspected and assessed.  

The information will be collated and if there are some properties where there is any doubt about RAAC, then these will be checked by a qualified engineer/surveyor.
BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION:  Teresa McNally noted that the letter from the SHR requests the information by the end of October 2023 and asked if there was time to respond fully.

The Director of Property Services advised that there is a basic template to be completed, and we will advise that we are investigating the possibility of RAAC where there is any doubt about its presence.
RESOLUTION: The Letter to Landlords October 2023 was noted by the Board.

13.0 
EVH BUSINESS
13.1 Monthly Report for October 2023 

RESOLUTION:  The Board noted the monthly report for October 2023.

14.0 
CHRISTMAS MEAL: BOARD
BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION: there was some discussion regarding when the best date would be to have the Board Xmas meal this year.

RESOLUTION:  The Board noted that Tuesday 12th December was the date that seemed to best suit.  Agreed that the Chairperson would provisionally book Bar Aldo for that evening and that final numbers can be confirmed at the next Board meeting at the end of November 2023.  
15.0 
A.O.C.B.

15.1
Staff Absence Property Services 

The Chief Executive advised that the Association currently has an extended absence in Property Services, and the Board had previously approved to bring a former employee back on a part time basis.

Property Services is one of the areas being reviewed as part of the staffing review as it is felt that this department is under-resourced. Taking into account the absence and part time cover, the department is currently 3/5ths of an FTE under-resourced currently.  

The Chief Executive was seeking Board approval to seek a Grade 7 temporary replacement for that position.

The Chief Executive/Director of Property Services have discussed this have concluded that a temporary replacement is required to cover the absence due to the key nature of the post. The proposal would be to keep the former staff member on, on a part time basis, in addition to the temporary cover being sought. This would give some stability to the team.  

The Chief Executive advised that the salaries budget would be monitored but there were other savings in the current year that would mostly offset this cost.  
RESOLUTION:  The Board approved the proposal for the temporary replacement for the Grade 7 Property Services Officer (Planned Maintenance).

15.2
Thank You
BOARD COMMENTS / DISCUSSION:    Graham Collie passed on his thanks to the Board and staff for the Gift received on his recent wedding.  It was very much appreciated.
There was no other business and the meeting concluded at 18:50 pm.
16.0
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 
30th November 2023
Anne Smith

Chief Executive
30th October 2023

Signed ………………………………………………… (Chairperson)
   Date ………………
�








PAGE  
 Ochil View Housing Association Ltd 






Page 10
	Chairpersons Initials
	



